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Oregon’s paid family and medical leave law was signed by Governor Kate Brown on August

9, 2019. Eligible workers will be permitted to take up to 12 weeks of paid leave under the

new law beginning January 1, 2023.

The bill (HB 2005) was passed by the state legislature at the end of June.

When the law goes into effect, Oregon will become the eighth state to adopt legislation

requiring paid family and medical leave for eligible employees. Oregon’s program is the

most generous and inclusive state law passed to date, with low-income workers receiving

100 percent of their wages while on eligible leave. Benefits are capped at 120 percent of

the state average weekly wage (currently, approximately $1,200 a week).

Beginning January 1, 2023, employers in Oregon will be required to provide up to 12 weeks

of paid leave to eligible employees, with employee and employer contributions (collected

through payroll deductions) beginning January 1, 2022.

Employers are required to provide written notice to all employees of their rights under the

paid family and medical leave law by January 1, 2022. The Oregon Employment

Department will publish a model notice to employees, along with its administrative rules, no

later than September 1, 2021.

For more details of the new law, see our article, Oregon Passes Paid Family and Medical

Leave Law.

Jackson Lewis attorneys are available to assist employers in achieving compliance with

the new law and other workplace requirements.

Register here if you would like to receive information about our workthruIT® Leave &
Accommodation Suite. The Leave & Accommodation Suite provides subscribers an
expanding array of tools to manage leave and accommodation issues, including electronic
access to a state and local leave law database that is developed and updated continually
by our Disability, Leave & Health Management attorneys.

©2019 Jackson Lewis P.C. This material is provided for informational purposes only. It is not intended to constitute legal advice nor does it create a client-lawyer
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Focused on employment and labor law since 1958, Jackson Lewis P.C.’s 1,000+ attorneys located in major cities nationwide consistently identify and respond to new
ways workplace law intersects business. We help employers develop proactive strategies, strong policies and business-oriented solutions to cultivate high-functioning
workforces that are engaged and stable, and share our clients’ goals to emphasize belonging and respect for the contributions of every employee. For more information,
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